Powell County Fiscal Court Regular Called Meeting Date: November 19th, 2024

Time: 6:00 p.m.

Location: Powell County Emergency Operations Center (EOC)
33 Commerce Drive

Stanton, Kentucky 40380

Presiding: Eddie Barnes, County Judge Executive

Present: Fiscal Court Clerk/Treasurer Connie Crabtree, Deputy Judge Executive Dale Allen, Magistrate Mike Lockard, Magistrate J.L. Bowen, Magistrate Dennis Combs, Magistrate Chad Patton,, County Attorney Robert King, Solid Waste Coordinator Tim Snowden, E911 Director Larry Hall, Assistant E911 Director/Mapping Officer Justin Rice, Brandon Famer, Powell County Patriot, State Representative Bill Wesley, Ambulance Director Arlene Rogers, Birddog & Lisa Willoughby, Larry Patterson, EMT Chad Charles, Joy Howell, Ruth Jones and EMT Brock Mullins.

Judge Executive Eddie Barnes called meeting to order. Judge Executive Eddie Barnes led the Pledge of Allegiance Roll Call for the following members. A quorum was established.

Judge Executive Eddie Barnes - Present
Magistrate J.L. Bowen - Present
Magistrate Dennis Combs - Present
Magistrate Mike Lockard - Present
Magistrate Brian McKinney - Absent
Magistrate Chad Patton - Present

Public Comments:

(Joy Howell – Don Goepper running new water line at 3289 Upper Cane Creek County Granting Permission to use county right of way.

Joy Howell was present regarding her neighbor Don Goepper needing to run a water line. Currently Powell's Valley Water does not have any water lines running to his property on 3289 Upper Cane Creek Road. Ms. Howell has given him permission to use her property in front of her farm to run this new line. There is public access there as far a road right away, but she is requesting that we do not gravel this right away any more than it already is. The public access is a county road. They have already talked to Road Supervisor Patrick McCoy, and he approves as long as they do not destroy any property while installing the new line and everything is put back the way it was.

A motion was made by Magistrate J.L. Bowen and seconded by Magistrate Chad Patton with all

members present voting in favor of approving this request to allow Don Goepper to run a new water line at 3289 Upper Cane Creek Road using the county right away contingent that everything is put back at its natural stage.

Motion passes unanimously.

(Ruth Jones - In Support of employees of the 911 System)

Ruth Jones was present at the meeting to let members know she is in support of our employees of the 911 system. She is currently speaking with the Stanton City Council to let them know that all the citizens she has spoken with in Stanton really believe in the way she does. We need to have some say so in this because it's for all of us. E911 Director Larry Hall told her he has been to both cities and asked them to support two of our dispatchers' salaries.

It would cost around 52,000 per year for each dispatcher.

When CSEPP closes out it will put us in a financial position. Currently CSEPP pays for all utilities for 911 center but does not pay for any of our dispatchers.

The City of Clay City keeps putting us off and the City of Stanton was supposed to discuss it in October. They said they may use the revenue from their insurance premium tax increase. Tommy Mays told Larry he heard that CSEPP was not closing out in the next few months so no support would be needed. Larry got several phone calls regarding this. Tommy said he would go back to the city council and tell them the information he received was not accurate. Larry said he would be at the next meeting and Ms. Jones said she also plans to attend. Larry told her he appreciates her support.

Judge Barnes said he needs to get funding started now and not wait until it's all over with. We need a commitment from both cities saying they will help with funding.

Tony Tipton & Brian Billings – Hollerwood Offroad Park (Court voted to allow Hollerwood board members along with their attorney to prepare a P3 contract to bring back to members of the fiscal court for approval).

Director Tony Tipton and Brian Billings were present at the meeting to discuss Hollerwood Offroad Park.

Tony told members of the court Hollerwood initially started with four counties Powell, Estill Lee and Wolfe. The park opened in 2018.

Three of these counties ended up dropping out when it came time to make the final push, but Powell County stayed on and is now solely owned by the county. There is a sub board of the Industrial Authority. This board consists of Dennis Combs, Brian Billings, Chad Birch, Craig Dawson, Debbie Tipton and himself. Tony gave each member a geographic map showing the boundaries of the park. The park is around 2800 acres altogether. As of 2024 the statistics show the impact on local economy is due to tourism, they have around 5600 visitors a year. The tourism department says the average spent per group (2.7 people) is around \$498.00 which equates to around \$1,036,000.00 and goes directly into the local economy. This amount does not include all the outside services such as cabin rentals, gas stations, food, restaurants etc. With other services and tourism opportunities Powell County brings in an additional \$21,000,000.00. Since Hollerwood was opened they have maintained the facility and made their payments. Their hopes are to generate some funding for the county and continue to grow.

Brain Billings told members he has lived a good part of his life here in the county. He said when he heard about putting 2800 acres together in four counties to create a park, he thought it was a crazy idea. Getting four counties to agree is unrealistic but it did happen.

He said he knows people that live around the park have complaints and liability concerns about the operation of the park and he gets it but is it better to keep it as a park and do something bigger or to sale the property. This park brings in millions of dollars annually and additional revenue for the

county, so shouldn't we least give it a go. Let's get an operator that can bring more capital in such as utility investments, infrastructure, build a camping area and have cabins. The P3 process will allow them to investigate this and determine if this person can meet all the goals they have. The Fiscal Court did obtain an attorney but was dissatisfied with them. There are attorneys that specialize in this kind of stuff.

There is a board in place that will do a good portion of the work to try and get a P3 in place. A P3 is an opportunity to advertise to get someone to operate and lease the property. It is not an agreement, it's a mechanism to acquire an operator. A public private partnership is one who can bring capital to us and improve the park. This keeps us from having a low investment but reaping all the benefits. This leaves the control in charge of the county.

Brian said he will be willing to work with other board members if the fiscal court agrees to allow them to get a P3 proposal together. This proposal could be ready in a couple of months. He suggested getting a different attorney. Tony told members of the court he would suggest using Ms. Overbee as the attorney. She has been helping with some industrial board things and they has been pleased with her.

Hopefully we can get several proposals and if they agree to one, they could be operating this park within a year.

Judge Barnes said when he first heard of this, he thought it was a stupid idea but now he knows it does have the potential. If we can get someone that could operate it and make investments it would be good, but our county cannot run it. We are not in the 4-wheeling industry, we are government. We need to stop talking about it and move forward.

County Attorney Robert King said we have not gotten the result we were looking for the past as the attorney and if Ms. Overbee does agree to work with us, she will want to be compensated. Judge Barnes said one of the concerns is insurance. We must take care of Powell County to make sure we do not get sued. Judge Barnes talked to First Frontier Trails and wants to come on Friday to talk to us. Their contract sounds like what we need. They have a 10-million-dollar insurance policy and retired law enforcement as security officers and a full complement administrator staff to take care of things. We could look at their contract and mold it to what we need. Brian said we want a group that's going to bring in the most private equity and operate the park safely.

Judge Barnes said there have been questions about whether he supports the park. He said he does but he must look out for what is the best interest for our county. Economic development is great but if we get sued over an accident or a death the economic development we have collected will be gone.

Magistrate J.L. Bowen said his concern is our census increases around 70 to 80 percent each weekend, which then increases the workload of fire departments, ambulance service, search and rescue and dispatch and there is no funding for this.

Right now, whatever we collect in a month in transient tax is deposited then a check is written out for the same amount and deposited into the tourism account. The county does not get any of the funds.

Judge Barnes said he feels everyone is on the same page and wants what's best for Powell County. Brian said the Hollerwood board with the help of their attorney will work on getting a P3 proposal together to bring back to court.

County Attorney Robert King said he feels any type of P3 proposal needs to be drafted and prepared by an attorney. Brian said he agrees.

A motion was made by Magistrate J.L. Bowen and seconded by Magistrate Mike Lockard to allow Hollerwood board members along with their attorney to prepare a P3 contract to bring back to members of the fiscal court for their approval.

Motion passes unanimously.

E911 Director Larry Hall asks Brian Billings about getting a layout for the trials so they can program them into their CAD system. Larry said the problem is getting the police to respond. Morehead post does not want to cover the park because they say it's at a Richmond post. Tony said he would work on getting these for Larry.

Lisa & Birddog Willoughby – Following up on survey for Clay City

Lisa told members of the court and said she was there to follow up on what their decision was about paying half of the cost for getting a survey done for Clay City.

Judge Barnes told her members of the court did not want to invest money in this survey. Lisa said if they could conduct a survey, it then could be sent to FEMA which would help them to start looking into the area.

CSEPP Director Kevin Babcock said they are three years behind in doing updates. Our last survey was done in 2010.

For us as a local community to pay for a survey that's going to be looked at by FEMA which then may or may not be accepted.

Lisa said their next stage is taking it to trail. The state tried to get it shut down. She told them she wanted the new Dollar Store removed. It was not supposed to be there to start with. The judge said they need to be heard so they will go to trial on March 18th, 2025.

Judge Barnes talked with Paul Nesbitt, and, in his opinion, it will not make any difference to getting the survey done. The outcome will most likely be the same.

CSEPP Director Kevin Babcock said as far as jurisdiction it's Clay City, and they are the ones that need to take the bull by the horns. He asks the county attorney if the county can intercede with the city. The city did offer to pay $\frac{1}{2}$ of the cost of the survey.

Judge Barnes told Lisa and Birddog if we paid \$3,000.00 for a study and that would ease their mind he says let's do it, but he is one person. Magistrate Mike Lockard asked if they would use new data or data that is currently there.

Lisa said he could do the research to try and find an engineer so that he could answer this question. Judge Barnes said he could contact Andy Barr's, Mitch McConnell and Rand Paul's office to see if they could help us with getting this survey done.

He will let them know as soon as he knows something.

State Representative Bill Welsey: Installation of Street Lights at Exit 16 on Mountain Parkway in Clay City Kentucky: Asking for letter of Support.

State Representative Bill Welsey was present at the meeting to discuss the installation of streetlights at Exit 16 on the Mountain Parkway in Clay City, Kentucky. This exit serves as a crucial access point for both residents and visitors traveling through our community, and it has become evident that the lack of lighting at this location poses significant safety concern. The absence of adequate lighting at this exit creates a hazardous situation for drivers and pedestrians. The

installation of streetlights would significantly improve safety by making the area more navigable and reducing accidents. Mr. Wesley said he has received numerous concerns from community leaders including the Powell County Judge Executive, the Mayor of Clay City along with council members and several members of the Fiscal Court regarding this issue. Having these lights installed would be a crucial step toward improving the safety and quality of life for our community.

Bill asks members of the court if they would do a letter of support for the installation of these streetlights at Exit 16 on the Mountain Parkway in Clay City. After he receives the letters of support, he will then submit them to Secretary Gray's office. He has talked with Chief Officer Rob Williams about this. Rob said there were so many accidents at that exit. Bill asks members of the court to include in their letters that this is an emergency due to it being a safety issue.

A motion was made by Magistrate J.L. Bowen and seconded by Magistrate Chad Patton with all members present voting in favor of preparing letters to submit to The Honorable Jim Gray supporting installing streetlights at Exit 16 on Mountain Parkway.

Motion passed unanimously.

Meeting Minutes of October 8th, 2024: (Regular)

A motion was made by Magistrate Dennis Combs and seconded by Magistrate Mike Lockard with all members present voting in favor of approving the minutes for the October 8th, 2024, regular meeting.

Motion passed unanimously

Meeting Minutes of October 30th, 2024 (Special)

A motion was made by Magistrate Chad Patton and seconded by Magistrate J.L. Bowen with all members present voting in favor of approving the minutes for the October 30th, 2024, special meeting.

Motion passed unanimously.

Bills Submitted for Payment:

All bills submitted to members of the court for payment approval.

A motion was made by Magistrate J.L. Bowen and seconded by Magistrate Chad Patton with all members present voting in favor of approving all bills submitted for payment.

Motion passed unanimously.

Treasurers Transfers: Cash, Budget and Interfund Transfers:

The Treasurer presented the transfers with court approval. Transfers include Cash, Budget and Interfund Transfers.

Fund Cash Statement Summary: Interfund Cash Transfers Journal:

Transfer from General fund to Dispatch - \$25,000.00

Transfer from General Fund to Ambulance Fund - \$55,000.00

Transfer from General Fund to Grants - \$6,500.00

A motion was made by Magistrate Chad Patton and seconded by Magistrate Mike Lockard with all members present voting in favor of approving all Cash, Budget and Interfund Transfers.

Motion passed unanimously.

Financials: 10/1/24 - 10/31/24 Financial Statement and Cash Balance Statement Summaries.

The Treasurer presented the 10/1/24 – 10/31/24 financial statement and Cash Statement Summaries for court approval.

A motion was made by Magistrate Dennis Combs and seconded by Magistrate Chad Patton with all members present voting in favor of approving the 10/1/24 – 10/31/24 Financial Statement and Cash Balance Summaries.

Motion passed unanimously.

2nd Reading Budget Amendment #00000002

An Ordinance relating to the annual budget and amendment thereof. Whereas Powell County Kentucky has realized unbudgeted receipts. Current Fiscal Year 2024-2025:

General – 01-4912 C Governmental Leasing Receipts (Mack Truck) - \$158,100.00

General 01-210-441 Landfill Machinery & Equipment - \$158,100.00

A motion was made by Magistrate Dennis Combs and seconded by Magistrate Mike Lockard with all members present voting in favor of approving Budget Amendment # 00000002 in the total amount of \$158,100.00

Motion passed unanimously.

Old Business:

Magistrate Dennis Combs said he had talked to Corbitt Caudill about the baseball signs. Judge Barnes said he had also talked to him, and they were supposed to be putting the signs at every ramp. Magistrate Combs said they agreed to place one of the signs at the Clay City exit and the other one getting off the exit at Natural Bridge.

Judge Barnes said this was not the agreement so he will call Corbitt to see what's going on.

Magistrate Mike Lockard asks if we have a quote/price on the new courthouse doors. Judge Barnes told him we had received a quote. They are going to cost around \$17,000.00.

Department Head Updates:

Solid Waste Coordinator Tim Snowden:

(Approval to allow expenses associated with moving the conveyor machine from Henderson County to Powell County)

Solid Waste Coordinator Tim Snowden lets members know there will be a state meeting in Louisville from February 25th through the 27th If any of the Magistrates would like to attend this meeting, they could receive incentive hours. Tim will let them know as soon as they send out the information regarding the registration and lodging.

Tim has talked to two different people about getting a quote for moving the conveyor machine we purchased from Henderson County, but he has not heard from either at this time. Magistrate

Dennis Combs let him know the person he suggested during the last fiscal court meeting does not have the time to move the machine in the timeline we would need. Tim said the Henderson County Solid Waste Coordinator said they could use their county equipment to load the machine. We will not have to rent any machinery to move it, we have the truck and trailers. There will be two truckloads. Tim talked to a couple of guys at the road department. They said they would go to help if needed. If something happens and they cannot get the machine disassembled in a day or so they would have to get rooms. Tim estimates the cost would be around \$1,500.00. He said he does have \$2,5000.00 left in one of his grant lines we could use for this expense. Members of the court agreed to use the grant money. Tim said he would get a letter written to the state for this approval but if they tell him he cannot do this does he asks for court approval to still move forward in getting this machine moved. He would like to take 6 people including himself to help to disassemble, load and transport this machine. He said if he could use inmates one of the county road department employees would go down but bring them back the same day.

A motion was made by Magistrate J.L. Bowen and seconded by Magistrate Chad Patton with all members present to approve all expenses to include lodging and meals associated with the process of moving this machine from Henderson County to Powell County for any county employees involved with moving the conveyor machine.

Motion passed unanimously.

(Approval to allow the deconstruction of three buildings located at the transfer station) Solid Waste Coordinator Tim Snowden told members of the court there would be no way for him to put a new building on the lower part of the transfer station. There currently are three buildings that are not being used. He is asking for approval to tear down these three buildings to make room to build a new one. He would like to find a way, maybe through a grant, to get help with the funding to build this building.

A motion was made by Magistrate Dennis Combs and seconded by Magistrate J.L. Bowen with all members present voting to approve this request to allow the deconstruction of the three buildings located at the transfer station.

Motion passed unanimously

CSEPP/EMA Director Kevin Babcock:

CSEPP/EMA Director Kevin Babcock told members of the court that they should know something by the end of December about the closing date of CSEPP. They are talking around March 2025. CSEPP is focusing on the SDC 1200's. The contractor said due to equipment issues they do not think it will be done by March 2025. They will have to go with the FEMA to negotiate new dates. This time next month they should have a new date. Over the next six months we as a county must be prepared for surety.

Both cities need to agree to help with funding. Our next budget will need to reflect what the cities plan to fund. Kevin said he should have a better update at the next meeting.

Ambulance Director Arlene Rogers:

(Moving Christoper Lewis & Shawna Staton from part-time position to a full-time position for the Powell County Ambulance Service)

Ambulance Director Arlene Rogers requested to move Christopher Lewis and Shawna Staton from a part-time position to a full-time position.

A motion was made by Magistrate J.L. Bowen and seconded by Magistrate Chad Patton with all members present voting in favor to approve this request to move Christoper Wells and Shawna Staton from a part-time status to a full-time status for the Powell County Ambulance Service. Motion passed unanimously

(Hiring Lloyd Hockensmith and Shanna Shelton as a part-time position for the Powell County Ambulance Service.)

Ambulance Director Arlene Rogers requested hiring Llyod Hockensmith and Shanna Shelton for a part-time position.

A motion was made by Magistrate Mike Lockard and seconded by Magistrate J.L. Bowen with all members present voting in favor of hiring Lloyd Hockensmith and Shanna Shelton as part-time positions for the Powell County Ambulance Service.

Judge Barnes thanked Arlene for the great jog she was doing.

Assistant E911 Director/Mapping Officer Justin Rice:

Assistant E911 Director/Mapping Officer Justin Rice let members of the court know he had met with the mapping guy from Map Sync and the new software is now installed. He has spent the last couple of weeks entering the rest of the addresses he had. Himself along with E911 Director Larry Hall will need to go and map out new roads that need establishing in the county. Once all of this is complete the guy from Map Sync will come back and do the desk top portion.

They plan to share the mapping system with County Clerk Jackie Everman. She will no longer have to pay Bluegrass Area Development for mapping services.

E911 Director Larry Hall:

E911 Director Larry Hall gave members of the court an update of calls that came into the dispatch center for the month of October.

EMS-182

Clay City - 65

Clay City Fire Department – 41

Stanton Police Department - 182

Stanton Fire Department - 21

Sheriff's Office - 308

Middle Fork Fire Dept -6

Search & Rescue - 4

From the beginning of the Fiscal year (July) till present the dispatch center has only had 407 hours of over-time. We budgeted dispatch salaries at \$287,640.00 and have only used \$87,187.00. Larry said we do need to hire a couple more people at this time.

They purchased a new cooking stove out of the donation line. An electrician will have to install the plug in for it.

Larry asks members of the court to approve the \$1.00 increase for Crystal Hounshell.

He said she is academy trained and is helping Tish train new employees.

A motion was made by Magistrate Chad Patton and seconded by Magistrate J.L. Bowen with all members present voting in favor of approving this request to approve \$1.00 hourly increase for Crystal Hounshell. Her current pay is \$14.79, and the new rate will be \$15.79. The new rate is to take effect immediately.

Motion passed unanimously

E911 Director Larry Hall let members know that they had gotten siren parts from Estill County. Ricky came and put in a new control box which is running a silent test daily.

Ricky put the controllers we got from Estill County on his computer at his store. The new ones will be on Neal Silva Road, High Road and South Fork Road.

This county has access for a Ham radio. There currently is a lot of equipment needed installed. Ricky Wasson is a Ham Operator. Ricky will be willing to help anyone get their license if they would like to be a Ham operator.

We want to put a siren on Furnace Mountain. This would take care of Furnace Road, and Cat Creek Road. He has a piece of property with a building on it. He will be willing to donate this land and building to our county with court approval. He still will want to still have access to his Ham equipment. The county will just be responsible for the electric bill, which should be around \$30.00 to \$40.00 per month.

A motion was made by Magistrate J.L. Bowen and seconded by Magistrate Chad Patton with all members present voting in favor of approving this land and building donation from Ricky Wasson located on Furnace Mountain. The county will be responsible for the electric bill for the building every month. Ricky Wasson will have full access to the building and equipment located on this property. County Attorney Robert King will prepare something that all parties involved will sign. Motion passed unanimously.

E911 Director Larry Hall let members of the court know Darrell Townsend is putting the security cameras back in at Black Creek tower today.

The road to the tower is now good.

Larry let members of the court know he will attend the next Stanton city council meeting to ask about funding. The city of Clay City has not mentioned helping us out.

District Updates:

County Attorney Robert King – We got the judgement on the courthouse doors.

Magistrate Chad Patton - Nothing currently

Magistrate J.L. Bowen – When is blacktopping going to start? Judge Barnes said Rueben cannot give Patrick an answer on when they can start. Our road department has completed all the base failures that were on the list. We are waiting for the blacktop.

Magistrate Dennis Combs – Bridge on Mill Stone. Judge Barnes said the bridge would have to be relayed. He talked to Bobbi Joe at the KACO conference about the emergency budge repair. If we do this, it's 100 percent refunded from the state verses we just go through the bridge repair 80/20 program. They had two box culverts ordered for South Fork and Halls Road. Magistrate Chad Patton ask if the road department would put them in or will we need contractors. Judge Barnes told

him he thought contractors would have to install them, but the road department could assist in helping if needed, which would help with in kind cost.

Magistrate Mike Lockard - Nothing currently

Judge Barnes – He attended the KACO conference last week. He talked to several people about different projects. He talked to Senator Stivers about road and water projects, and he is supportive of these projects. He also talked to Eric Gibbs with Emergency Management. Eric has Powell County connections and will try to support us as much as possible.

The hew road grader came in and the road employees are very appreciative of it.

They have started on our EMS building. The Bay area now has cameras and new door locks which require the employees to use their phone to get in .Every time the door is opened it time stamps and logs the person entering. If an employee resigns or quits, they will not be able to access the building.

Hopefully by next week the combination code will be taken out and using phones only.

We have a lot of people wanting to come back and work for our EMS.

We will be advertising for a new EMS Director in the paper. The advertisement will run twice. We have already received a couple of applications and resumes.

We will try and have a special meeting to go over these applications and resumes. After discussion it was decided by the time we advertised two times in the paper that it would be close to our regular meeting in December.

Powell County Public Library Board of Trustees Appointment:

Judge Barnes received a letter regarding the Laura Rogers term of the Powell County Public Library Board of Trustees expiring on April 26, 2024, two names were submitted foll for consideration in filling this vacancy (new 4-year term): The names submitted were:

Laura Rogers and Mariam Todd

As required by KRS 173, this appointment is to be made by Judge Executive Eddie Barnes , with the approval of the Fiscal Court.

A motion was made by Magistrate Dennis Combs and seconded by Magistrate Mike Lockard with all members present voting in favor of appointing Laura Rogers to the Powell County Library Board of Trustees for a (new 4-year term.

Motion passed unanimously.

Resolution Authorizing the Execution and Delivery of an Equipment Lease/Purchase Agreement for New Case 836C 4WD Motor Grader through Magolia Bank.

The Treasurer presented members of the court with a Resolution regarding a new Case 836C 4WD Motor Grader.

A motion was made by Magistrate Mike Lockard and seconded by Magistrate Dennis Combs to approve the Resolution for the new 836C 4WD Motor Grader. This motion authorizes and Directs Judge Executive Eddie Barnes to sign said Resolution and any other paperwork regarding the closing of this grader loan through Magolia Bank.

Motion passed unanimously.

Approval of lodging and food expenses accrued while taking the two 2024 Mack Trucks to be auctioned.

A motion was made by Magistrate Chad Patton and seconded by Magistrate Dennis Combs with all members present voting in favor of approving lodging and food expenses accrued while taking the two 2024 Mack trucks to be auctioned at J.M. Woods.

Motion passed unanimously

Deputy Larry Patterson asked members of the court about the status of the grant for the Tasers Judge Barnes told him the last time it was brought to our attention is when Magistrate Brian McKinney said that Ian Morton was wanting us to pass a resolution to accept the Taser grant and to the court's understanding Sheriff Danny Rogers was not ready for it so no action was taken at that

Closed Session: KRS 61.810 Subsection (F):

A motion was made by Magistrate Mike Lockard and seconded by Magistrate Chad Patton to do into closed session 61.810 subsection (F)

Motion passed unanimously.

Court Resumes:

A motion was made by Magistrate J.L. Bowen and seconded by Magistrate Chad Patton with all members present voting in favor of resuming the meeting.

Motion passed unanimously.

No Action was taken in closed session.

Adjournment: The meeting adjourned at 9:32 p.m.

A motion was made by Magistrate Dennis Combs and seconded by Magistrate J.L. Bowen with all members present voting in favor of adjournment.

Motion passed unanimously

Eddie Barnes, Judge Executive

J.L. Bowen, Magistrate

Dennis Combs, Magistrate

Mike Lockard, Magistrate

Chad Patton, Magistrate